Minutes of the Public Works Committee on June 25, 2012.

Present Also Present

B. Nunno, Chairman B. Kolwicz, PW Director

P. Vetro L. Streit, Recording Secretary
B. Anderson

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. Due to a lack of quorum, the following was briefly
discussed.

Director’s Report

Fort Trumbull — the revetment agreement was signed with the Engineer. There will be a meeting
tomorrow with the Mayor and the Project Engineers.

Waterbury Avenue — has been completed; the pipe was taken care of as well as the street end was
made.

Sixth Avenue — the drain has been fixed and the project is complete.

Point Beach Wall — this was built out of poured concrete and looks nice. The project is
complete.

Town Dock — is 95% complete. The final paving will be on 6/30/12.
Cherry Street — is complete; the shoulders of the road are done. The road is to be made wider.

The streets between Baker Street down to Naugatuck Avenue have been milled and are ready to
be paved in the next few weeks. The catch basins were rebuilt.

Parks — they are all being used. The bathrooms are hard to keep up with. Anderson addressed
port-o-potties. This was discussed and it was noted that this is costly.

New Haven Avenue Sewer Project — is shutting down; there are some issues with chemicals.
Shadyside Lane is being finished off.
High Street is completed up to the green.

Signalization at Oronoque Road/Baldwin Station - arms and lights at the railroad crossing. The
same will be at Casewell Cove. Vetro asked about the Gulf Street railroad viaduct and suggested
a height level measurement indicator for this location. Bruce stated that he will look into this.
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Concerns

Vetro — 50 Carriage Lane, the tree stump needs to be removed. 75 Sparrow Bush Lane, the tree
is in the wires. Andover and Nicole Drive, sand needs to be swept. Nunno stated that Miller
Avenue has not been swept. Bruce stated that he would look into this.

Anderson — Sunnyside — a great job was done. Stubby Plain Brook, is the Gas Company going
to sand the area? Bruce will look into this. Anderson asked about the storm drain on Field
Court. Bruce stated that this is out for bid. Anderson stated that sidewalk repairs are needed at
17 Housatonic Avenue and 104 Knob Hill. Bruce stated that he will look into these.

Nunno - there is a lifted sidewalk on Crab Tree Lane. Trees need to be cut at the corner of
Pumpkin Delight and Monroe Street. There is an uprooted tree at 196 West Avenue. Bruce will
look into these. Nunno stated that he would like to see these issues addressed or a timeline for
when they would be addressed.

Vetro asked about 17 Grove Street. Bruce stated that the house is to be taken down; this is the
location of the future pump station.

The next meeting will be on 7/30/12 at 7:00 p.m.

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Streit



